
  
January 13, 2011 
 
 
Mr. Curt Paul 
The Paul Construction Company, Inc. 
1702 Chandlersville Road 
Zanesville, Ohio 43701 
 
 
Re;  Letter of Recommendation 
 
 
Curt, 
 
As I write this letter, we are wrapping up a few major projects that I think your firm should take pride in 
being a part of.  Most notable of these projects are the additions and renovations to the “Genesis 
HealthCare System EP Cath Lab Addition / Renovation”, “Avon Distribution Facility” and “Zanesville City 
School District’s New North Elementary School”.   
 
During Phase I of Zanesville City School District’s new facilities master plan, you proved to be an ally to 
the end product, as well as the owner’s objective.  Your firm proved itself through quality craftsmanship 
and attention to detail.   
 
Your performance on Phase II of Zanesville City School District’s new facilities was no different.  Your 
ability to look forward and stay one step ahead kept this project on schedule and running smoothly.  Many 
times after the days work was done and others had gone home, we would meet to discuss solutions to 
challenging issues.  Your ability for keeping the lines of communication open makes my job that much 
easier and that much more enjoyable.  As all Owner’s know, safety is one of the most important, if not the 
most important factor of a construction project.  The New North Elementary jobsite was located no more 
than 50 feet from an operating elementary school, which made the task of running a safe project that much 
more difficult.  You had to concern yourself with not only the safety of your staff, but of the children playing 
no more than a stones throw away. 
 
The work completed at Avon, compounded safety considerations even further as the renovations were 
taking place in a fully functioning manufacturing facility.  Your company proved that it could perform the 
necessary tasks with minimal impact to the functionality of the plant.  
 
Curt, I have known you both personally and professionally for many years, and I have always known you 
to be open and honest and to always have a sincere interest in turning over nothing less than a quality 
project.  All of these attributes are reasons that I have recommended The Paul Construction Company to 
clients of mine in the past, and will continue to recommend The Paul Construction Company in the future. 
 
I look forward to working with you again very soon. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
Brian Addis, A.I.A. 
Owner 
Brian Addis,  Architect, LLC. 


